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The next meeting of the Chiefs’ & FireFirefighters’ Association will be held in on Monday, March 22nd. At Station 33, Tullytown.

7 PM Food
7:45 PM Meeting Start 
 The April meeting will be held at Station 46, New Hope.
Highlights of the February meeting.

Frank Farry spoke about the proposed recruiting & Retention incentives being considered by Harrisburg. 

The proposed procedure was accepted and will proceed to a One Company-One Vote at the March meeting.

“This procedure is a guide if a sufficient amount of fire is present to suspect structural damage.

IC to transmit “This is an unoccupied building. Defensive Mode.”

Crews should extinguish the bulk of all exterior fire and as much interior fire as possible from the exterior.

Prior to entry or re-entry, a structural evaluation of the building will be performed.”

A federal grant application has been made for Recruiting.

Communications: The complaint of multiple radios operating in close proximity fond some radios drifting off-frequency.
“Not enough personnel” was the response from the Bucks County Radio Technicians as to why they can’t program the Indentifiers in all radios. After considerable discussion, President Hager charged Scott Forster to have a plan by the March meeting. A letter to the County Commissioners concerning this important safety issue will be sent if a plan isn’t presented. The Director of Communications will be present at the March meeting.
Programming Montco frequencies in Bucks radios is running out of ID spaces. Border companies should tell communications how many radios they have.

A motion passes to send $600. to the Lenape Foundation to help fund the support hotline.

Bob Grunmeier reported that Bucks County Community College was granted extension of accreditation through the ProBoard for Health & Safety Officer & Incident Safety Officer 2015 edition.  Additionally, the following NFPA standards have moved to a new edition (2017).  In accordance with ProBoard accreditation requirements, Bucks County Community College has two years to switch to the new edition of NFPA standards.

NFPA 1002 – Standard for Fire Apparatus for Driver/Operator Professional Qualifications 

Note: Driver Operator Pumper no longer requires Firefighter 1 as a prerequisite certification level.

Note: Driver Operator Mobile Water Supply no longer requires Firefighter 1 as a prerequisite certification level.

Note: Driver Operator Aerial and ARFF still require firefighting certification credentials.
NFPA 1072 – NFPA 1072: Standard for Hazardous Materials/Weapons of Mass Destruction Emergency Response Personnel Professional
1006 – Standard for Technical Rescue Personnel Professional Qualifications

Bob Grunmeier reached out to Tom Leiter to schedule a Fire & EMS Administrative Management “Academy On The Road” program through the State Fire Academy.  This program is a partnership with the PA State Fire Academy and the Department of Community & Economic Development.

Bucks County Community College and the PA Department of Health Ebola/Emerging Infectious Diseases Task Force Committee are working on a new program for EMS responders.  The program is titled Ebola/Emerging Infectious Diseases. There will be two (2) levels of training: Awareness and Operations.

Bucks County Community College and the Bucks County EHS Office will meet on this program at the Seven Mountains EMS Council on Friday, 24 February 2017.  It is the goal to put the Awareness program online and to make the operations level a hybrid course.

Bucks County Community College is scheduled for reaccreditation in June 2018.  The College is currently accredited to 46 levels of professional certification in accordance with NFPA standards.  The College will be reaching out to the State Fire Commissioner for a letter of support.
A motion passed to lower the price on the remaining “History of the Bucks County Fire Service” to $25.00.
Station 49, Ottsville, has a 2000 105’ Pierce Aerial for sale Contact Jim Keogh 610-636-7076 or Jim49sue@gmail.com
The Union Historical Fire Society will hold their Spring Melt Fire Antique Memorabilia & Auction on April 22 & 23rd at the Allentown Fairgrounds.

The home fire sprinkler requirement will remain in the 2018 Edition of the IRC. This is the 4th. This will be the 4th Edition to include residential sprinklers in all new homes.

Starting June 1, 2017, you must report (fire reports) in order to get the 2017-2018 PA Grant. Contact Kraig Herman at the State Fire Commissioner’s office if you need confirmation. krrherman@pa.gov
Station 46, New Hope, is sponsoring a flea market April 1-no joke and April 2.
Tables are still available, contact Patty Cosner at 215-520-9111 for table info.
Doors open at 8 on Sat and 9 on Sun, close at 3 both days.
The famous Murphy's Kitchen will be providing the best firehouse food this side of the Delaware River.
Come get some treasures and eat great food.
Donation is $2 at the door.
Station 47, Upper Black Eddy, wishes to thank Station 44, Newport Fire Co., for the generous donation of 12 Scott packs
FOR SALE:  (10)  5" X 100' lengths of Angus hose.  Last in service June 2015.  Make offer to Chief 26 at buckschief26@gmail.com.
Firefighter Training Policy – Train until you get it right, and then continue to train until you can’t get it wrong.
From Tim Sendelbach Editor of Firehouse magazine “In fire departments throughout the country, we have a generation of firefighters and future fire service leaders entering our ranks with skill sets that differ greatly from previous generations. Despite these differences, the newer generation is constantly being challenged by the more senior generation to look, walk, talk and act like them.

The divide between two generations is nothing new. In fact, if there’s one thing all generations have in common, it’s the firm belief that the next generation will compromise the fundamental standards of the fire service. It was said of my generation, and I’m certain it was said of the countless generations before us. 

Yes, it is true that there are many (myself included at times) who question whether a generation that thrives on 140 characters of information will successfully demonstrate the knowledge, skills and abilities to carry the torch for the future. And there are certainly concerns expressed about how a generation that has been raised with the expectation of receiving an award for simply showing up will earn the respect of those they serve.

But let us not forget that this tech-equipped generation is in a far better position to accept and operate advancements in technology at a much faster pace than any generation previous. Let us also not forget that many of the wars we fight overseas today are done so by the skillful hands of this same generation remotely positioned here in the United States. We might also give consideration to the fact that a very senior pilot once landed a plane on the Hudson, having previously performed this feat on a simulator—what some would consider to be the technology of a younger generation.

In a much different circle, there are those who promote divisionary lines between the risk-takers and the safety zealots commonly labeled as risk-adverse. In yet another circle, there are those who self-proclaim to be the old-school “aggressive” interior firefighters who verbally combat with those whom they consider to be more passive, exterior “yard-breathers” who stand outside and watch buildings burn. See the March issue for the full story.
The Wingspread VI Report has been released. This committee meets once every 10 years. Firehouse.com/12300862.

Captain “Sully” Sullenberger had a fortune cookie taped neatly into his Jeppensen Airways manual for years. It read, “Better a delay then a disaster”.
An article in the March Issue of Firehouse Mag is titled “The Dangers of Single Family Dwellings”. Besides a good read, John Tippett Jr. makes two LODD prevention points.
· “shoe shifting” is the ability to put yourself in another’s shoes.
· “chunking” is the process of taking individual pieces of information and grouping them into larger units.
A very good read.
John Salka Jr. writes in the same mag. About “We are #2”. Another good read. 

An  NFPA bulletin advises fire departments to establish practices in accordance with NFPA 1851, Selection, Care, and Maintenance of Protective Ensembles for Structural Firefighting. The practices include washing protective hoods after each use, regular inspection of hoods for damage and prohibiting hoods from being taken home or washed at a Laundromat.
Tall Wood Buildings using heavy timber are being built. An 18 story, 174 foot tall building in British Columbia is nearly complete a 12- story building in Portland, OR and a 7-story building in Manhattan are all built with a wooden-frame. March/April Firehouse Journal

“Pencil Skyscrapers” are high-rise residential buildings on a small footprint. In New York City an 85 story building opened in 2015 on a foot print 94’ x 94’. Another in New York is 82 stories on a 60’ x 80’ base. A proposed 60 story building will have a footprint of just 50’ x 54’. Not a lot of room for a staircase and elevator.
U.S. fire departments respond to 37,000 fires a year in industrial/manufacturing properties with 18 deaths, 279 injuries and one billion in property damage.
I recently became aware of a book published in the 1944-1954 time period titled “What You Should Know about your Bucks County Fire Department” by William Stackhouse, Coordinator, Bucks County Fire Department. Can someone loan me a copy?  Ed

Real -------Fire ------ Prevention depends on early smoke detection.
This is your newsletter and it needs your input to be successful. 
Please send your news to EdPfeiffer44@gmail.com anytime during the month. 






